La Grange Journal

August 22, 1889

Captain Willrich received a telegram Saturday to hold the Fayette Light Guard in readiness to go to Richmond, should their services be required.  Happily there was no necessity for their presence at the scene of trouble.  This was quite a disappointment to most of the boys, who were keen to go – anything, you know, to break the monoty.

La Grange Journal

August 29, 1889

Capt. Willrich of the Fayette Light Guard, received , last week, the following from Adjutant General King:

Sir – The thanks of this Dep’t are due to yourself and company for the promptness shown in your dispatch of the 17th inst, and the willingness to assist the civil authorities in upholding the law, in the recent unfortunate troubles in Fort Bend county.

Respectfully,

W. H. King,

Adjutant General

